Mr. Forrest G. Stith, Coordinator, Health, Physical Education and Recreation, Department of Public Schools, Jefferson City, Missouri.

Dear Forrest:

Thank you very much for your kind note of the 24th instant, and for your Recreation Bulletin No. 9. I am very pleased to note that "Better Basketball" is mentioned in your bibliography, and also that you have incorporated a description of our new game, Goal-Hi.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH